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 More Testing Leads to Ten New COVID-19 Cases  
  Following a dramatic expansion in testing, ten new cases of COVID-19 have been reported in 

Douglas County. This preliminary data from the Douglas County Health Department (DCHD) brings the 
total of cases in the county to 57. 

 
³We have been anticipating this as testing has greatly expanded. Both Nebraska Medicine and the 

Nebraska Public Health Lab have increased testing,´ Douglas County Health Director Dr. Adi Pour said. 
³For the first time we received more than 100 test results from CHI and private labs outside the health 
systems are now providing test results. This knowledge will allow us to better respond to the outbreak.´ 

 
These latest cases involve two women and a man in their 30s, two women and two men in their 

40s, two women in their 50s and a woman in her 70s. Four of the cases had direct contact with previously 
known COVID-19 cases, two are related to travel and the Health Department¶s Epidemiology Team 
continues to investigate the other cases. No one is hospitalized.  

 
The Health Department reminds everyone to take precautions throughout the community to avoid 

a COVID-19 infection. You also should consider that many people who are sick have mild symptoms. 
According to the CDC, four out of five people who have become ill acquired the disease from someone 
ZhR didQ¶W know they had it, so there likely are many more people in the community who are infected 
with COVID-19 than have been reported. 

Please increase your awareness of the symptoms, which include a fever, cough, sore throat, or 
difficulty breathing. If you have COVID-19 symptoms or develop symptoms, contact your health care 
provider and tell them how you are feeling and any possible history of exposure, then call ahead before 
\RX gR WR Whe dRcWRU¶V Rffice RU aQ ePeUgeQc\ URRP. 

DCHD¶V iQfRUPaWiRn line remains open to anyone with general questions about COVID-19. That 
number, (402) 444-3400, is answered seven days a week from 8:30 a.m. until 4 p.m. Nebraska DHHS has 
a COVID-19 information line open from 8 a.m.-8 p.m. daily at (402) 552-6645. Any person who has 
TXeVWiRQV RXWVide WhRVe hRXUV iV aVNed WR caOO Whe UQiWed Wa\¶V 2-1-1 Resource Hotline. 
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